
Proposed Moor Street / Carlton Street Cyclist Improvements 

Current PTV Proposal: Council Officer Suggested Improvement: 

  
Breaks have been included in the splitter islands, allowing cyclist movements 
through the intersection; however when southbound cars are queued behind the 
pedestrian crossing they are likely to block the intersection, inhibiting cyclist 
movements while vehicle traffic has stopped. 

To prevent southbound vehicles from blocking the intersection, it is now proposed 
to add ‘Keep Clear’ linemarking at the intersection. Additionally, line marking 
between the tram tracks is proposed to indicate where cyclists may wait if they 
need to stage their crossing.  
 
No keep clear linemarking is required on the northbound side of Nicholson Street, as 
would rarely be queueing this far south of the Johnston Street traffic lights. 



 
 

 


